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Minutes of Monthly Meeting held Monday 20th October 2014


_________________________________________________________________


PRESENT	Cllr Ray Watkins / Cllr Jean Cox   /  Cllr John Morris / Cllr Eleanor Jones / Cllr John Williams(Chair)  	Cllr Barry Grange /         	Cllr Eric Scourfield /   Barbara Rapley     Members of Public  - 1


As defined in the “Code of Conduct” any Councillor with an interest in any matters discussed at this meeting must leave the meeting until the topic for discussion is closed.





?	Apologies for absence 	Cllrs Keith John and John Allen-Mirehouse	





?	Acceptance of Minutes of dated - Monday  18th August 2014


			Proposed Cllr Jean Cox	Seconded Cllr John Morris


?	Declaration of Interests


?	Matters Arising


	Councillors John Williams and Ray Watkins had attended the meeting re the proposed Rhoscrowther Wind Turbines, it would appear that a community benefit of £52,000 per year for distribution between Angle, Stackpole and Hundleton Communities for approved projects was likely to be available if the project receives Planning Permission.


?	Correspondence Out	


Mr & Mrs Bateman	Advising the Community Council has no control over planning applications within the LDP


Steven Livingston		Advising Cllrs John Williams and Ray Watkins will be representing this community Council at the 				meeting of Rhoscrowther Wind farm Ltd on Thursday 28th August 2014


?	Correspondence In


Steven Livingston		Enclosing letter for Cllrs John Williams & Ray Watkins re meeting 28th August Rhoscrowther 				Wind farm - copied to both Councillors


Susan Sanders - PCC	Advising Budget Consultation meeting on 14th October or 23rd October Committee Room 1				Copied to all Councillors with email


David Lindsey Powles	Enclosing link to Draft Version of Welsh National Marine Plan, comments by 10th November				http://wales.gov.uk/topics/environmentcountryside/fisheries/marine/marine-planning/latest-					news/?lang=en	


Wendi Huggett -OVW	Enclosing a report from Cllr Ray Hine County Representative on the Hywel Dda Local Health Board 	


			Stakeholder


Richard Wearmouth	Enclosing letter received from  ??              re Solar Farm and wild flowers


Susan Sanders - PCC	Further Information re Budget Consultation - copied to all Councillors with email


Susan Sanders - PCC	Links to PCC Savings Consultation - copied to all Cllrs with email


Sarah Worby - PCC	Review of Education Provision in the Angle Peninsula Tues 21st Oct - copied Cllrs Jean Cox & Ray Watkins Marguerite Harman - PCNP	 Consultation events on the future of the Pembrokeshire Coast National Park


Sammy Milston - PATCO    Pembrokeshire Community Transport Forum meeting 1st October 2014 - copied to all Cllrs with email


Susan Sanders - PCC	Planning for the Future of Welsh Medium  - all dates passed


Laurence Harding - PCC	Review of Polling Districts, Polling Places and Polling Stations, comments form completed & returned


Janet Baldry RWE		Information re Next Local Liaison Meeting - copied to Cllrs Watkins & Grange


			amendment to minutes received and forwarded to Cllrs. Watkins & Grange


Susan Sanders - PCC	Meeting to discuss how County Council calculate Rent and Rates  - date passed 


Rachel Gibby - PCC	Invitation for a representative from this Council to  attend 1/2 day forum re Ageing Well in Pembrokeshire 			10th October 2014 at the Johnson Institute Johnson 10am - 1.30pm,. Replies by 6th October,


			Councillors notified via email.


PCNP			Community Consultation events during week commencing 20th October 2014	


Mrs M Davies - W.I	Hundleton W.I wish to donate an item to the village  as part of the W.I centenary celebrations


			It was unanimously agreed to accept this kind donation and  as suggested by Hundleton W.I. the


			planting of a Rose Garden on the village green was agreed.


Royal British Legion	Request from for Poppy Wreath - form completed and returned


Wales Audit Office	Advising they are redistributing reserves from year end 31 March 2014 £30 per Council 					claim form completed and returned 26th September 2014 - Notification this has now been transferred  to 			our Bank Account see finance.


Pembrokeshire Housing	Annual Report


Welsh Government	Enclosing Collaborative Communities Newsletter


One Voice Wales		Enclosing 2014 Training Programme	


Susan Sander - PCC	Request for Community Councils to review 6 priority areas for improvement these 6 will inform the future 			work programmes of the Overview & Scrutinise Committees and form the basis of the Improvement Plan 			2015 - 2016,  email with link copied to all Cllrs with email	


Matthew Lauren Welsh Gov. Advising that the Independent Remuneration Panel  for Wales have published their draft report  see link


  			 http://wales.gov.uk/irpwsub/home/publication/201415/141002-draft-annual-report-2015-16/?lang=en


Huw Jones		Further Information re Primary Education - Cllr Jean Cox will advise meeting


Tracy Gil-Martin Ward	Information re Designated Landscapes Review


Derek Lawrence		Re questing lopping of trees overhanging from Sports field, the three cottages affected 					would be prepared to make a donation towards cost


			Cllr Watkins is to obtain quotations for this work
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Ian Westley - PCC		Information re Winter Maintenance


Janet Evans		Further request re attendance at Community Consultation re Designated Landscapes in Wales


University Health Board	Enclosing information pack/posters re Healthcare changes to Paediatric Services from 20th 				October 2014


Alison Kavanagh		Further information and response form for completion re Orielton School and the Provision of 				Primary Education on the Angle Peninsular


			Cllr Jean Cox has attended meetings re the above, she advised the meeting that the latest 				proposal to be put to County Council was to build a new centrally located school to accommodate 				the three current schools in the Angle Peninsular, i.e. Orielton, Angle and Stackpole as none of 				these would be able to accommodate all pupils in their current buildings, his would appear also 				to be the favoured option of parents.  A response form is included for the Community Council to 				express their preferred choice or alternatives


			The questions on the response form were read out by Chairman Cllr John Williams and it was 				unanimously agreed that the form be completed agreeing with the above latest proposal.  


Janet Baldry - RWEnpower	Requesting confirmation from Cllr Barry Grange re attendance at next meeting on 29th 						October. - Cllr Grange to respond direct


?	Planning


	Consultations


Application 14/0191/PA	Erection of Agricultural Building Quiots Hill Farm


Application 14/0039/PA	Erection of single blade 500hw wind turbine (24mHub &34mblade to Quiots Hill Farm


	Permission


Application 14/0385/PA	Conversion of garage into Bedroom & Shower Room - Beatnag the Green Hundleton


Application 14/0039/PA	Erection of a single 50KW wind turbine - Quiots Farm Hundleton


Application 14/0233/PA	Two storey extension Seveston,  Hundleton


Application 14/019.PA	Agricultural Building Quiots Farm?	Finance   


Precept Payment 	August 2014 £1,527.00


Audit Reserve		Refund  £30.00





Accounts 2013/2014	Final Approval of external audited accounts by council


			Proposed Cllr Eleanor Jones	Seconded Cllr John Morris





Martin Lewis		Supply and Install plumbing to New Shower at Sports Pavilion  £208.80  - category maintenance


D C Electrical		Fit new shower electrics  £134.40 - category Maintenance


BDO			Audit Fee accounts 2013/2014  £210.00 category - maintenance


			The above 3 items were approved for payment


			Proposed Cllr Eleanor Jones	Seconded Cllr Jean Cox


Shelter			Donation Request





Bank Balance		£10,069.82                                                                        


?	Matters for discussion


Sports Pavilion Changing Rooms Key


An incident had occurred when a member of the Juniors Football teams had inadvertently gone home with this key and the Seniors following on had been unable to gain admittance to the changing rooms, the caretaker not being at home, the key was eventually returned. A discussion took place as to whether another set of keys be provided? it was explained that this was not an option favoured by our Insurance Company, it was therefore left that the Football Club representatives must ensure their key is transferred to the next teams playing


Talbot Timber


Cllr Watkins has prices  totally £879.98 re wood for repairing the stormed damaged wood storage roof, it was agreed to allow this payment once checked by Cllr Watkins to allow the repair of roof to be started.	


New Pastor


Councillor John Williams advised the meeting that he had been invited to and had accepted an invitation to attend the induction of a new Pastor, The Rev. Jonathan Kirk at the Ebenezer Presbyterian Church  on Saturday 11th October, followed by tea at St. Martin’s Church Hall Haverfordwest.		                         





There being no further business the Meeting closed 











Signed as a true Signed record...................................................................Date.............................................................


				Chairperson








Signed.............................................................Barbara Rapley


Clerk to Hundleton Community Council - Tel: 01646 685399 - Email: barrap1@btinternet.com


                            




















